

Mr Mark Winnington Cabinet Member for Economy and Infrastructure

Wedgwood Building

Tipping Street, Stafford ST16 2DH

Telephone: (01785) 854661

E-mail: mark.winnington@staffordshire.gov.uk
Website: www.staffordshire.gov.uk

Mr Patrick McLoughlin MP Secretary of State for Transport Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Ref: MW-031/CM

Your ref:

Date: 3 February 2013

Dear Patrick

High Speed Rail 2 Phase One – Major Projects Authority Assessment

It was good to see you at the Rail North Leaders meeting in Manchester. I thought a constructive meeting.

I have been contacted by several of residents regarding the Major Projects Authority (MPA) assessment of HS2.

I understand that the MPA undertook an assessment of HS2 in November 2011 and that you have declined a decision under the Freedom of Information Act to publish the report.

While, I understand t the MPA's requirement to be able to discuss aspects privately, there is also clearly significant interest in HS2.

In Staffordshire, we believe it is important to provide our communities with information which empowers them to understand the background to our policies and decisions which affect our residents.

With this in mind, I would ask that you give some consideration to making the MPA report, or possibly a detailed summary, available to members of the public.

I look forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Mark Winnington

Cabinet Member for Economy and Infrastructure

